Boulware Springs Charter School
Governing Board Informational Meeting 
Regular Meeting was held at: 
Boulware Springs Charter School
1303 NE 23rd Ave., Gainesville, FL
Tuesday, May 23, 2017
7:00 p.m.
Notification to the public via school’s website
MINUTES
I. SESSION: 7:00 p.m. 
A. Attendees 
Board Members: Larry Lopez, Steve Bradford, Cindy Boulware, Wanda Nichols
Others: Kay Abbitt, Megan Lane, Cecile Wicks, Prudence Genlot, John Abbitt, Charounson Saintilus
B. Action Items
I. Approval of May 16th Board Meeting Minutes
Cindy Boulware moved to approve the minutes, Wanda Nichols seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved. 
II. Discussion/Motion to Approve Purchase of Portables
Kay Abbitt updated the board on the purchase of seven portables and the terms of the loan for the portables. Kay has applied for a five-year loan through Campus Credit Union in the amount of $196,000 with a down payment of $39,200. Monthly payments will be $2,925. The loan has a 4.5% interest rate. The banker has submitted the loan to the underwriter. The eighth portable will be purchased when the lease is up next year.
Wanda motioned to approve the purchase of seven portables for $196,000. Cindy Boulware seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.



III. 
Motion to Approve Revised Budget 
Cindy Boulware moved to approve the revised budget to reflect the purchase of the portables. Steve Bradford seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.          
   
IV.
Discussion of Term Renewals for Board Members/Motion to Approve RenewalsLarry 
Kay notified the board of term renewals. Cindy Boulware’s term expires in June 2018, Bryan Williams’ term expires in June 2019, Steve Bradford’s term expires in June 2018, and Wanda Nichols’ term expires in June 2017. Wanda Nichols agreed to serve on the board for another one year term. Cindy Boulware moved to approve Wanda’s one year term renewal, Steve Bradford seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.  Larry Lopez’s term expires on June 30th and will not be renewed because he is resigning as Board Chair. This was his last board meeting. The Board thanked Larry Lopez for his service. Cindy Boulware moved to approve Bryan Williams as Interim Chair, Wanda Nichols seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved. 
C. Items for Discussion Only (No Action) 


I.
Unfinished/New Business
         There is no new or unfinished business. 
II. ADJOURNMENT: 7:57 p.m.
The next board meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m. Monday, July 24, 2017 at the school. 
Respectfully Submitted:
________________________________________ 

_________________________
                    Larry Lopez, Vice Chair                                                              Date            
Approved by Governing Board: ________________________





          Date
